
Corpus Christi Christian Service Commission
Minutes of Meeting, March 11, 2020

School Library, 6:30 p.m.

Members present:  Nancy Baker, Ruth Luptowski, Mary Jo Meissner, Guin Petrimoulx, Jan Slezak, Jim 
Wisneski, Judy Wisniewski, Lynda Witbrodt.    Absent:  Judy Reif.    Staff:  Sr. Joann Plumpe.

Handouts:  Christian Service Commission Minutes, February 12, 2019.
Prayer.  Guin Petrimoulx

Approval of February Minutes.  Correction:  Value of food given under the St. Vincent DePaul report for 
December 2019, was $4,650.  Approved with correction.
Review of Parish Council Minutes.  Parish Council/Finance Commission joint meeting in April changed to April 
15; average weekly contributions dropped by $763 from last year (2018); 14% loss in attendance associated 
with income drop; Diocesan attendance down 4.4% overall.

Old Business.
 St. Vincent de Paul.  Jan presented activity reports for January and February.  The combined numbers were:  

Volunteer hours, 227.5; food requests: 102 requests (64 pickups, 43 deliveries and 6 no shows); Clients served: 
249 (Adults, 171; Children, 78; new clients, 7).  Value of food given, $10,480; vouchers given, 98, value, $1,165 .  

 Helen Nickless Volunteer Medical Clinic.     The 2020 dates for Corpus Christi Parish to provide meals for the 
volunteers are:  March 18, August 19 and October 21.  All five of the new volunteers will be providing portions  
of the March meal.

 Good Samaritan Rescue Mission.  Commission members’ comments on February’s tour of GSRM included:  well-
organized; clean; privacy of residents respected; eye opener; Marlene a great speaker!  It was suggested that we
think about having another towel collection for the mission.

 River Jordan.  Provides support for foster children who have outgrown the system.  Ruth will get more 
information on program; possible speaker.

 Alzheimer’s Presentation.  Will take place Sunday, March 22, 1 p.m., in parish hall.  Coffee and water will be 
available for attendees.

New Business.   
 Date for April CS Commission Meeting.  Members decided to go with the regular meeting date of April 8.
 Bunny Hugs.  Tags will be available to take weekend of March 14/15; returns March 21/22 and 28/29.

Next meeting will be Wednesday, April 8 at 6:30 p.m. in the Parish Offices.  Lynda will provide opening 
prayer and report to the Parish Council.

Meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m.     Guin reported to Parish Council.

Respectfully submitted,
Judy Wisniewski, Secretary


